GRAHAM COUNTY TRAVEL & TOURISM REGULAR BOARD MEETING
JUNE 2, 2022                  4:10 PM – 5:10 PM
The meeting was held at the Graham County Community Building located at 196 Knight Street, Robbinsville NC.
Present: Chairman Wiggins, Vice-Chairman Robin Turner, Patricia Cable, Rick Davis, Billy Brown, 
Meredith Jenkins
Absent: Valerie Frapp
Chairman Wiggins called the meeting to order at 4:10 pm. 
Chairman Wiggins asked if there were any changes to the agenda for June 2, 2022 and if not was there a motion to approve the agenda. Billy Brown made a motion to approve the agenda. Rick Davis seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
Chairman Wiggins asked for a motion to approve the minutes for May 12, 2022. Meredith Jenkins made a motion to approve the minutes for May 12, 2022. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
Finance Report: 
Becky Garland, Finance Officer, gave a financial report and budget update for period ending 6/2/2022. Total Cash Available for Expenditures is $652,895.44. Capital Reserve 5/30/2022 is $116,196.97 and 54.18% of the budget has been expended.
Ms. Garland then presented the Board with Budget Amendment #2 FYE 6-30-22 for Sesquicentennial Costs of $6,500 and Capital Outlay for $35,000 for a total of $41,500. Billy Brown made a motion to approve the amendment. Rick Davis seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
Then, Director Allison informed the Board that Brian Johnson, on behalf of Graham County Festivals Inc., had recently requested the release of $3500 of the $5000 that had been put in the 2021/2022 budget for them. (And reserve the other $1500 to be used later if needed.)
Robin Turner made a motion to grant the request. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous.
2022/2023 Budget Process:
Chairman Wiggins explained that the budget needs to be approved  before June 20th so it can lay out at least 10 days for public viewing.
Director Allison and Ms. Garland, financial officer, presented the 2022/2023 Draft Budget and discussed it in detail.

After a few questions and some further discussion by the Board of budget details, Chairman Wiggins called for a motion to approve the draft budget. Billy Brown made a motion to approve the Draft Budget. Robin Turner seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Chairman Wiggins proposed that a public hearing for comment on the Draft Budget approved for fiscal year 2022/2023 be held June 30, 2022 at 4:00 pm. Several board members asked if the Board could hold a regular Board meeting after the hearing in lieu of the Board’s regularly scheduled July meeting. All Board members agreed. Meredith Jenkins made the motion. Billy Brown seconded.  Vote unanimous
Chairman Wiggins asked that the board members share any additional thoughts regarding the budget with Director Allison by June 20, 2022.
Chairman’s Remarks:
Chairman Wiggins noted that some of the board members have an interest in the Board expanding its grants program. He explained that the Board may want to consider formalizing and expanding its grants program. If so, once Travel and Tourism started accepting grants, the 501C3 (non-profit organizations) submissions will be preferred and other submissions may be considered.
Committee Report: Welcome Center/Office:
The survey for the placement of the new digital sign for the Visitor Center has been completed. 
Director’s Report: See attached sheet
Daniel Allison
[bookmark: _GoBack]Public Comments:
There were no public comments
New Business:
There was no new business
Old Business:
There was no old business
Other Business:
Rick Davis stated that several overlooks in the county desperately need to be cleaned up so the traveling public can see what a truly beautiful place we live in. Chairman Wiggins asked Director Allison to check into getting that done.
Chairman Wiggins announced that the major Sesquicentennial Celebration will be held over two weekends in August. Activities will occur on both, the weekend of August 12th and the weekend of August 19th. 
Adjourn:
Billy Brown made a motion to adjourn. Robin Turner seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Adjourn
                                                
                                                                                  Next meeting June 30, 2022 














 

 
